
SHAWBURY PARISH COUNCIL 

NEWS ITEM MARCH 

Smart Water 

If you have not collected your free pack of smartwater, which is on offer to all households in 

the Parish, Councillor John Kennedy the Council’s Vice Chairman will issuing the packs  in the 

Village Hall from 6.40pm on the evenings when the Parish Council holds its monthly 

meetings. The next meeting is on Tuesday April 9th. If you are unable to get to the Hall 

please telephone the Clerk on 01743 236810 and he will arrange for one to be delivered to 

you. 

Beware 

Over the past few weekends a group of individuals have decided to break glass bottles on 

parts of the playing field exposing danger to all those who use the field and particularly 

young children. Every effort is made to get this cleared as quickly as possible but please take 

extra care when using the field. 

New Seat 

The seat, purchased with money donated to the Parish by RAF Shawbury, is now in place on 

the playing field close to the Fitness Area and will be dedicated on March 25th.  by Group 

Captain Chris Mullen, the recently appointed Station Commander. It is hoped this will be 

well looked after and remind everyone of the close relationship that exists between the 

base and the local community. 

Waste Bins 

The Council is working closely with representatives of Shropshire Council in an effort to get 

a larger bin placed on the car park and a new bin placed in Church Street, to replace the one 

which had to be removed following damage by a road vehicle.  


